MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:

February 4, 2015
TIME:

10:00 A.M.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Third Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, Chairman

                     
Donald Ocker

                     
John Jensen

                     
Thomas Orisich



Brian Dunne

ABSENT:
Daniel Lavelle

OTHERS

PRESENT:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General



Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator



T. J. Frazier, President-Elect, Maryland Society of Surveyors

CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES 


Motion (I) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the January 13, 2015 meeting as submitted.  
COMPLAINT COMMITTE


Don Ocker reported that the Complaint Committee did not meet today as there were no new complaints or change in status of the existing open complaint.

15-LS-04
Sent for pre-charge review.

CORRESPONDENCE


The Board reviewed the response dated January 21, 2015 to Rose Burnite from Milena Trust regarding services performed by a land surveyor.
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The Board reviewed the response dated January 26, 2015 to Steven Broyles from Pamela J. Edwards thanking him for the positive comments regarding a CPC course he recently completed.


The Board reviewed an email Tom Orisich received from Exacta Surveys  soliciting assistance with their workload.  This was a mass mailing sent to all licensed surveyors.   Also reviewed in conjunction with this, was a location drawing sent by Brian Dietz.  It was signed and sealed by a licensed property line surveyor with Exacta’s titleblock.  The drawing contained a realtor’s advertisement.  

The Board discussed these issues.  Brian Dunne stated it appears there is nothing illegal with either of these practices.   Mr. Orisich noted that the MSP committee endeavored to remedy some of these issues by replacing location drawings with a mortgage inspection report but it was not accepted.
Mr. Orisich also noted that Exacta’s website says some things that are not accurate about what a surveyor can do.  It was suggested that Mr. Dietz be informed that Exacta is not in violation of the law or regulations.  He should also be informed that if he has any other information, he is free to submit it to Board and it will be reviewed.  

NEW BUSINESS

Montgomery County Plan Submission Guide


The Board received a copy of Montgomery County’s Electronic Plan Submission Applicant User Guide.  The guide instructs licensees how to submit electronic documents to the county permit office.  The process seems to require that the licensee follow-up with an affidavit certifying that the documents were signed and sealed by the licensee.

Ms. Trust stated that this guide is mainly directed at engineers and architects.  John Mettee stated that surveyors should be included in this process and that a letter should be sent to Montgomery County.  It was decided to put this issue on the agenda for the next Joint Chairs meeting.
Report on Joint Chairs Meeting


John Mettee reported that the Joint Chairs met on January 13, 2015.  He chaired the meeting in place of Howard Harclerode.  The special fund balance has increased somewhat.  The projected balance through 2015 is $62,000.

Legislative and Regulatory Issues 


Ms. Trust reported that the firm permit bill is moving forward.  The deadline for filing new bills is this Friday.  Any regulatory fee increases are on hold at this time.  
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Pamela J. Edwards reported that Ms. Heil retired as of February 1, 2015.  Ms. Edwards will start the required paperwork to fill the vacancy.  She stated that Ms. Morgan is preparing a mailing to all county permit officials informing them that architects, surveyors and engineers are not allowed to use digital signatures.  She stated that there still appears to be uninformed permit officials who are refusing to accept digital signatures.  She also reported that the revised exam application form has been posted to the website.
BOARD COUNSEL’S REPORT


Ms. Trust reported that John Palatiello, Executive Director of the MSS, sent an email concerning a trend for deregulation of some occupations and professions.  President Obama has put together a task force to study deregulation.   The reasoning is that overregulation requires people to pay more for services and stifles competition.  New Hampshire has deregulated landscape architects and certified interior designers.  
OLD BUSINESS


Tom Orisich reported that he went to PS exam committee meeting over the weekend.  The PS exam is moving closer to CBT.

Tom Orisich reported that the NSPS conference will be held in April in Crystal City, VA.  Motion (II) by Don Ocker, seconded by John Jensen, and unanimously carried to fund Mr. Orisich’s and Mr. Mettee’s attendance at the conference.


Motion (III) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Brian Dunne, and unanimously carried to fund Ms. Edwards' attendance at the NE Zone Meeting in May.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS


T. J. Frazier reported that he had a meeting with Tom Orisich who was very helpful with an application preparation course.  Mr. Frazier also reported that approximately 9 or 10 participants will attend the exam writing workshop scheduled for the spring conference. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION  

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Jensen, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:25 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:42 a.m.
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REVIEW OF APPLICATIONS


The following applications were approved for PLS exams:


Keith Heigel


Peter Lassen 


Justin Ottensmeyer

The following applications were approved for firm permit:

Rettew Associates

21779

Site Design Concepts

21780
The following application was approved for reciprocity:

Benjamin Fister 

21781

Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (V) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the applications.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (VI) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Ocker and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.

_______With Corrections

___x___ Without Corrections















Signed by John V. Mettee, Chairman, March 4, 2015
